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Online Safety Policy 

Wales: NMS 

20.1 - 20.6 

 

Once Upon A Time nursery is aware of the growth of internet use and the advantages this 
can bring. However, it is also aware of the dangers and strives to support children, staff and 
families in using the internet safely.  

Keeping Children Safe in Education categorises online safety into three areas of risk:  

 content: being exposed to illegal, inappropriate or harmful material; 
 contact: being subjected to harmful online interaction with other users; and 
 conduct: personal online behaviour that increases the likelihood of, or causes, 

harm.” 

The Designated Safeguarding Coordinator is ultimately responsible for online safety 
concerns. All concerns need to be raised as soon as possible to the designated officer. 

Within the nursery we aim to keep children, staff and parents safe online by:   
• Management reviewing all apps or games downloaded to tablets to ensure all are age 

appropriate for children and safeguard the children and staff  
• Using nursery devices only to record/photograph in the setting 
• Reporting emails with inappropriate content to the internet watch foundation (IWF 

www.iwf.org.uk) 
• Ensuring children do not use internet devices.  
• Talking to children about ‘stranger danger’ and deciding who is a stranger and who is 

not, comparing people in real life situations to online ‘friends’ 
• We abide by an acceptable use policy, ensuring staff only use the work IT equipment 

for matters relating to the children and their education and care. No personal use will 
be tolerated 

 


